
Principal's Message
Dear Otter Parents and Guardians,

With Spring Break quickly approaching, we wanted to send out a couple of reminders.
Tomorrow is a minimum day with all students released at 12:10. School will resume on April 15
with a regular day for the students, which will hopefully give you some time to �nish your taxes ;-).

As long as we’re on the subject of a week off from school, let me note that often students will stay
up later as a special treat and will sleep in later. If your student falls out of their regular school
rhythm, make a point to get them back onto their normal school rhythm toward the end of the week
so that they are ready to come back to school ready to learn. The last 7 weeks of school will be jam
packed with activities, state testing for the older students, and lessons preparing them for success
in next year’s class.

Lately, I’ve noticed that the pickup and drop off in front of the school has been more chaotic and
hence less safe than I’d like. Please, please, please be patient, drive extra slowly, and pull
completely into the parking spot if you �nd one. I’ve noted that if you go a couple of blocks away,
there are many parking spots and you get the added bonus of having a small walk with your student
as you come to school. It will only add a couple of minutes to the time it takes, but will give you



lasting memories. And please don’t do a U-turn near the school. It causes other cars to take their
attention away from the road and children who are out and about.

Remember all the important dates coming up at RHD! Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast, Open
House, Purple Up; the list goes on. Read ahead for dates and times!

Mary Riedel & Matt Bell

PTA VOLUNTEER REQUEST!
The Robert Down PTA is calling for volunteers to help us load
buses for the Big Sur International Marathon. Please sign up to
volunteer to help us with this event by April 12th. Last year your
support allowed us to earn a $750 grant from their foundation
which further supported our teachers and your students. Our goal
with your help is to be able to earn the same grant money again
this year.

Please click the link below to sign up and volunteer on Sunday April 28th. Sign up to volunteer by
April 12th and receive a FREE volunteer T-shirt.

Thank you very much for your volunteer support!

Registration Link: https://bigsurinternationalmarathon.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=75717
Password: RobertDown

RHD Upcoming Events
April 4 - PGUSD Board Meeting, 6:30 PM
April 5 - Minimum Day, all students dismissed at 12:10 PM
April 8-12 - Spring Break!
April 15 - Month of the Military Child, Purple Up! Day, Wear
PURPLE! 💜
April 17 - Volunteer Appreciation Breakfast, 8:00-8:30 AM
April 21 - PG PRIDE, Great Taste, 4:00-7:00 PM at Spanish Bay
April 25 - RHD Open House (5:15 PM Food Truck, 6:15 PM

Principal's Message, 6:30-7:15 PM Classroom visits)
April 26 - 5th Grade Career Day, 10:30 AM-12:00 PM, Ottertorium
April 28 - RHD Volunteers at Big Sur Marathon (see link above!)

https://bigsurinternationalmarathon.volunteerlocal.com/volunteer/?id=75717
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O�ce Reminders...

1) Please have your child to school on time. Gates open at 8:30
AM. Warning bell rings at 8:40 AM. Final bell rings and instruction
begins at 8:45 AM. When a student is tardy it is disruptive to the
o�ce and classroom. In addition, students miss important
information and announcements from their teacher �rst thing in
the morning.

2) Did you know that you can report your child's absence with your ParentVUE app? Simply log into
your ParentVUE account to send the o�ce a message about why your child is absent.
* Ways to report a student absent *
a) ParentVUE app
b) 24 Hour Absence Line (831) 646-6663
c) Email Annie Deis at adeis@pgusd.org

3) Please make sure to relay afterschool plans with your child PRIOR to the school day.
The o�ce and teachers are getting phone calls and emails from parents daily about what their child
should do after school. This is disruptive.

Volunteer & Chaperone Clearance

If you plan on being a VOLUNTEER on campus or a CHAPERONE
for a �eld trip, please be sure you are �ngerprint cleared with our
district. To make an appointment at the District O�ce please
contact Bree Nehring by calling 607-8892 or emailing
bnehring@pgusd.org

Before coming to campus to volunteer, please check with your
child's teacher to schedule a time that works best for them.

Robert Down Birthday Books
This notice is to tell you about our voluntary program designed to build the RHD library and
foster your child’s love of reading.

mailto:adeis@pgusd.org
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Here is how it works: To join the Robert H. Down Birthday Book
Club �ll out the information below (scroll way down to the bottom
of this message to print the Birthday Book forms) and deposit it in
the Drop Box at school along with a check for $20.00 (please make
the check payable to the P.G.U.S.D. and write R.H.D. Birthday Book
on the memo line).
When your child’s birthday month comes around Ms. Scanlon will
present a new book in honor of your child’s birthday. Your child will
be the �rst one to check out and read the book that has been
donated to the library to celebrate their birthday. A bookplate with
your child’s name will be a�xed to the inside cover for all future
readers to appreciate.

Birthday Book Club.pdf
Download

280.3 KBPDF

EVENTS
1. Big Sur International Marathon Volunteers (signup by April 12)
a. help direct runners to appropriate buses
b. Contact Sarah Fontecchio <thedsttproject@gmail.com> if you are interested

2. RHD Open House (April 25)
a. 5:15-6:15 food truck and social play
b. 6:15-6:30 principal's address
c. 6:30-7:15 classroom visits

3. 5th Grade Sunset Event (April 26 or 27, TBD)
a. Without more volunteers, this event may be canceled. Contact Lucie Hazen
<ljhazen@gmail.com> if you are available to help this event be successful.

4. 5th Grade Campout (on RHD �eld, May 17-18)
a. Without more volunteers, this event may be canceled. Contact Lucie Hazen
<ljhazen@gmail.com> if you are available to help this event be successful.

HELPING OUT
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1. Support the PTA by joining: https://jointotem.com/ca/paci�c-grove/robert-h-down-elementary-
pta
a. Tax-deductible membership starts at just $20/yr/person
b. Membership does not commit you to volunteering your time

2. Square 1 Art Fundraiser (order by April 19)
a. Buy merchandise featuring your child's art to support the school
b. https://shop.square1art.com/Shop/artwork/Search
c. See March 20 catapult connect email (RE: Square 1 Art Keepsakes) for details
d. Contact Sarah Fontecchio <thedsttproject@gmail.com> if you have any questions

3. Charleston Wrap Fundraiser (April)
a. details announced soon
b. Contact Sarah Fontecchio <thedsttproject@gmail.com> if you have any questions
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We are still looking for parents who have careers in the trades, for example; chef, carpenter,
electrician, plumber, landscaper, painter, mechanic, or hair dresser. If you're interested in sharing
your experiences with our 5th grade students, please email Sonda Frudden at
sfrudden@pgusd.org

mailto:sfrudden@pgusd.org








SIGN UP FOR THE WAVE PROGRAM HERE!

https://www.thewaveprogram.org/


BUY A YEARBOOK HERE!

https://store.plicbooks.com/projects/b067ad18-147c-48c6-9a2b-776d96f80e1d










CLICK HERE to ORDER RHD Spirit Wear

http://fieldofdreamsdesigns.com/client-shops/RHD-Otters
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